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October 1, 2003

Drs. N.O. Eguchi & J.D. Schuffert

iSAS Office

2-15 Natsushima, 

Yokosuka, 237-0061, 

JAPAN
Re:  Proposal No. 631-Pre - Global siting plan for borehole geophysical observatories in the International Ocean Network 
Dear Dr. Eguchi/Schuffert,


This is a Response Letter to bring you up to date on our progress with Pre-Proposal No. 631.  We are not submitting a full proposal for the October 1, 2003 deadline.  The ION community has been active over the last six months in planning and pursuing funding for installing broadband seismometers in existing holes and in coordinating long-term planning and standards with the new permanent seafloor observatory initiatives (DEOS/OOI/ORION, GEO, etc).  The latter effort requires interfacing with disciplines other than seismology and geophysics and takes time.  Until the planning meetings this winter take place it is difficult for individual PI's to make commitments to specific sites or for the ION community as a whole to prioritize sites.


The iSSEP's evaluation of the pre-proposal stated:  "There are two options open to the proponents to pursue the required collaboration. First, the proponents may wish to consider submitting a full proposal as an umbrella that provides the necessary scientific justification, a prioritized plan, and a long-term schedule for the installations. Individual installations may be possible on an opportunity basis through submission of ancillary project letters (APLs) in conjunction with the umbrella proposal. Second, a dedicated leg may also be possible if this is technically feasible for the proponents, in which case a full proposal would be necessary to make the justification and prioritization of drilling sites. We encourage the proponents to consider these options and continue the dialogue with the panels."  I expect that the ION community will want to pursue both options simultaneously.  

It is going to be particularly difficult to manage a comprehensive proposal for all the holes needed for the IODP in pursuit of ION objectives.  Nonetheless it would be very useful to have an umbrella proposal in place.  Even with an umbrella proposal we expect that each APL will need lots of background including specific site survey information.  The prioritization required in an umbrella proposal, of course, is a major issue.  In the case of the US NSF OOI, the priorities for observatories in general will be set by an advisory structure to be developed by the Project Office and a multidisciplinary advisory structure.   At the same time it is not the intention of ION to discourage observatory related drilling proposals from individual PI's.  In the pre-proposal we identified the gaps in global seismic coverage that could benefit from a borehole installation.  Some of these gaps may be filled with permanent seafloor observatories with real-time data acquisition but others may be filled with more traditional autonomous recording systems.  It is important to maintain flexibility in the style of installations.  

It is worth noting that this pre-proposal focused specifically on sites to complete "uniform global seismic" coverage.  Although supported by the ION community boreholes for test facilities, for non-seismic objectives, and for regional and local seismic objectives were not addressed.  







Yours sincerely,








Ralph Stephen

Ralph A. Stephen, Senior Scientist
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